
TOWN OF CHALMERS 
August 2025 

REMINDERS SCHOOL IS BACK IN SESSION 

The 2025/2026 school year has officially begun. Please be mindful of 

children walking to school and to bus stops around the area and pay 

attention to speed zones. Remember it is unlawful to pass a bus when the 

stop arm is out. Let’s all be cautious and protect our children when 

traveling to and from school. The start of school also means the start of 

soon as it is set. after-school activities such as clubs and sports. If you get a chance to go to 

We will be having another 

town clean-up day in the fall. 

We are working on a date for 

this and will let you know as 

one of these events to watch our youth please go, we have many talented 

It has been brought to our kids in our district. Go Falcons! 
attention that people have 

been riding around the CHALMERS DAYS FESTIVAL 

walking path at the park on 
This year’s Chalmers Day Festival will be held on Saturday September 13t 

from 9am to 3pm and is sure to offer something for everyone. The events 

of the day will include vendor booths, food trucks, a classic car cruise in, 

DJ playing music throughout the day, beer and wine tent, town wide 

authorized town vehicles are garage sales, children’s games and bounce house, face painting, bake sale, 

allowed on the walking path. golf cart poker run, and to end the day the band Group Therapy will play 

downtown. If you are a vendor, food truck owner or own a classic car or 

know someone who is or does, please contact Amy LaOrange at 

alaorange@yahoo.com or Pam Brown at brownpam88@gmail.com 

motorized vehicles, scooters, 

from doing this, only 

PARK NEWS School is back in session but that doesn’t mean summer is over, there are still a few more weeks to 

enjoy! The splash pad will remain open through mid-September and the pavilions as well as park restrooms will remain 

open until October 31, weather permitting. Thank you to all who have reserved the pavilions for your special parties this 

summer. There are still a few dates open if you would like to reserve one for your event. We enjoyed hosting our first Golf 

Cart Cruise in and Parade in July. The weather delayed us a bit, but we appreciated all who came out and enjoyed the day 

for a little small-town fun. The theme for this year was Tropical Summer, winners of the decorating contest were 15t place 

Kevin and Lori Shoemaker, Lauren Welton and Ryan Hiner won the 2nd Place trophy and Ned and Brenda Sigo placed 3. 

Thanks to all who participated in the fun! Hopefully, next summer we can plan more golf cart fun days! The board has 

purchased two new benches to replace the benches at the Memorial Gazebo downtown, we are also working on plans to 

install a new basketball court at the town park and possibly adding a pickleball court. 

If you would like to join the park board or just volunteer your services for special events, please come to one of their 

meetings which are held on the third Tuesday of each month @ 5:30pm at the Splash Pad Pavilion weather permitting, 

otherwise they are held at the Town Hall. 

TOWN COUNCIL MEETINGS There will only be one town council meeting in September, and it will be 

held on September 23 @ 6:00pm at the Town Hall. For the remainder of the year town council meetings are scheduled 

for the second and fourth Tuesday of each month at 6:00 pm at the town hall, located at 205 E Walnut Street. We welcome



each and every one of you to come, in fact, we encourage you to attend. This is your town, and we would love to hear what 

is important to you and your ideas about making it a better place for all. The council meeting minutes are available for 

viewing on the town website at chalmers.myruralwater.com or by simply googling Chalmers Indiana. This page also has 

other valuable information for residents and a list of contacts for the town. Per new state law all meetings will be available 

via live feed on the town’s you tube page, a link to these meetings is available on the town’s web page. To subscribe to the 

town’s you tube channel please visit www.youtube.com/@TownofChalmers. 

A new school year means new beginnings, new 

adventures, new [riendshitps, and new challenges. The 

slate is clean and anythiing can fiappen. - Denise Witmer 

POLICE NEWS The police department has been busy working with residents to clean up the town and they 

would like to thank you all for your help. Keep up the good work! 

Contact US 

Town Hall (219)984-5494 

clerktreasurer@chalmers.in.gov 

https://chalmers.myruralwater.com


